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October 30, 2018 

 

Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P. O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 
 
RE:  UE-180494 - In the Matter of Pacific Power & Light Company 2017 Power Cost Adjustment 

Mechanism Annual Report. 

Dear Mr. Johnson:   

In Order 01 of the above referenced docket, the Commission required Pacific Power & Light Company 
(Pacific Power or Company) to file revisions to its Tariff Schedule 97 to effectuate the refund to 
customers of the accumulated deferral balance totaling $17,899,494 with an effective date of November 
1, 2018, through October 31, 2019. Order 01 also included a provision whereby the Company or other 
parties may petition the Commission to alter the credit amortization and payout.  

On October 8, 2018, Pacific Power filed with the Commission a Petition to Alter the Sur-Credit 
Amortization and Effective Date (Petition) requesting that the Commission amend Order 01 to allow the 
Company to amortize the accumulated deferral balance over a 24-month period beginning January 1, 
2019. 

On October 19, 2018, the Commission issued Order 02 denying the Company’s petition and directing 
Pacific Power to file revisions to its Tariff Schedule 97 to refund $17,899,494 to customers effective 
November 1, 2018 with an amortization period of 12-months consistent with the terms of Order 01. 

The Company filed its revisions to Tariff Schedule 97 on October 24, 2018, in full compliance with Order 
02. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
David Carlos Gomez 
Assistant Power Supply Manager, Energy Regulation 


